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10 November 2008
 
Dear Minister, 
 
Public Private Partnerships 
 
Thank you for attending the Finance Committee meeting last week.  The Committee and I very 
much appreciate the time that you have spared for us in recent weeks. 
 
At the meeting today you agreed to respond in writing to a couple of points we were unable to 
reach in the time available: 
 

a. In your response to the Committee’s report, you mention that it is your intention to 
develop a Strategic Capital Investment Plan, following feedback from the Advisory 
Panel.  The Committee would appreciate details of what exactly this plan would cover, 
that is, is this intended to encompass the entire capital investment programme, or only 
a predefined portion of the capital budget?  The Committee would also like to know 
what  the expected timescale for the development of such a plan is.   

 
b. With reference to the Strategic Capital Investment Framework, is it intended, or indeed 

possible, that this may be utilised to fund partnership projects, either through enabling 
start-up or via some form of PFI credit-like arrangements to local authorities or other 
public bodies? 

 
c. The Committee touched on the issue of staff terms and conditions during the meeting.  

However, in your response to the Committee’s report you state that you intend to work 
to develop a framework in order to set out a clear understanding of how PPPs should 
approach staff terms and conditions.  The Committee would be very interested in how 
you envisage this framework operating.  Is it intended to be a formal Concordat, such 
as is in place in Scotland? 

 
You also agreed: 
 

d. to provide the Committee with a note listing all of the 37 PPP/PFI projects in Wales 
together with an explanation of how they are categorised; and 

 
e. to provide information on the first tranche of the EPEC’s work on the PPP opportunities 

within transport infrastructure. 
 



As the Finance Committee intends to publish its final report on Public Private Partnerships early 
in the New Year, a response on these points by 20 November would be really helpful. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Angela Burns,  
Chair, Finance Committee 

 
John Grimes 
Clerk - Audit Committee 
National Assembly for Wales 
Cardiff Bay 
CF99 1NA 
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